Burngreave New Deal for Communities

Board Meeting

Burngreave Vestry Hall 

5.45pm – 8.55pm, Wednesday, 26th March 2008 

Minutes

Present:  Jane Brown, Dorrett Buckley-Greaves, Jackie Drayton, Mohammed Ismail, Ann Jackson, Ronnie Lewin (Chair), Beryl Peck, Chris Sissons, John Vincent, Amanda Wells, Jean Wildgoose, Mohammed Younis.

In Attendance: Ann Allen (Deputy Chief Executive), John Clark (Chief Executive), Jon Cowley (BNDfC Children & Young People’s Regeneration Manager), Jane Anthony (PA to CE).

Observers:  John Evans (Chief Executive, Sheffield Futures), Vernon Collymore (Sheffield Futures), Howard Knight (Local Resident)
	No.
	Agenda Item
	Discussion
	Action

	  1.
	Apologies, Welcome & Introductions
	Apologies were received from John Errington, Zahra Ryana Hussain, Muhammad Iqbal and Joanne Roney.

The Chair welcomed Board members, members of the public and officers to this meeting.

The Chair welcomed  Ann Jackson, District Manager of Jobcentre Plus to the meeting.  Ann Jackson replaces Denise Horsefall as the Jobcentre Plus representative on the Partnership Board.


	

	  2.
	Declaration of Interest
	The Chair requested members to declare any interest they had on items on the agenda.

Dorrett Buckley-Greaves, Ronnie Lewin, Chris Sissons, John Vincent, Amanda Wells, Jean Wildgoose and Mohammed Younis declared an and interest on item 7 of the agenda, Partnership Board Support as the report identified financial support provided for non-statutory members.

	

	3.
	Approval of Minutes
	The Chair stated the minutes of the previous meeting have been circulated and an opportunity to make amendments has been made available to Board members.

The Partnership Board agreed the minutes of the 30th January 2008 meeting as a true record.
The Deputy Chief Executive proposed the staffing report would be produced for discussion at Partnership Board meetings on a quarterly basis, members approved this proposal.

Amanda Wells was pleased the Meetings Schedule report contained in the information pack has been updated to March 2009.

	DCEO

	4.
	Summary of Action Points
	The Chief Executive asked members to liaise with the Executive Team if they have any questions or queries relating to the information contained in the Summary of Action Points.

	

	5.
	Streetworx Update
	The Children and Young Peoples Regeneration Manager (C&YPM) presented this report that updates Board members on the progress of the Streetworx project since the September 2007 Partnership Board meeting.

The C&YPRM introduced and welcomed John Evans (Chief Executive, Sheffield Futures) to the meeting.  John Evans has agreed to give a six monthly report back to the Partnership Board on progress of the Streetworx project.

The C&YPM highlighted that six months ago the Streetworx project was in serious difficulties, to the extent the C&YP Strategy Group discussed whether or not they should look for another provider.  However, the position of the project today is very different having made good progress in areas where previously there was great concern.  There is still work to be done by the Streetworx project e.g. representation on, and the lack of progress of the Youth Council, but overall the Youth Council Young Advisors and the Hope project are bringing people into the project from across the area.

The C&YPRM identified there is still the unresolved issue of Gang Strategy to which Sheffield City Council will target available funds where possible.  There are discussions progressing regarding exclusions and Vernon Collymore is progressing a funding proposal to the European Social Fund to help with this issue.

The Streetworx project is now functioning therefore there is the question of how the work of the project will be sustained once BNDfC support ends.

Board members made the following comments:

· This report is great, the project has worked hard and should be congratulated as the Board remembers its past concerns regarding the projects lack of progress. 

· If one of the Youth Council representatives to the Partnership Board has opted to participate elsewhere in the programme the Youth Council should elect another member to take up the place.

· The Youth Council members should be involved more in the different groups of the programme i.e. representation to the Employment and Skills strategy group, this would be an option to help engage Young People in the programme.

· The amount of Young People involved in the Youth Council and Streetworx project is impressive.  The Burngreave Area Panel has seen a high percentage of Young People getting involved in its meetings. 

· The report identifies Young People and their engagement in sporting activities but has  nothing about involvement in art or business, there are other interests out there that Young People could be getting involved in other than sport.

· Burngreave is a multicultural area and the Streetworx project is there for all Young People to utilise.  The project should be open to those Young People who are not the most challenging in the area.  To help inform the Partnership Board a table of  statistics should be drawn up that captures race, gender, the activities and those involved (both Young People and Workers).

· The Streetworx project should be as appealing to the indigenous white community as well as the BME community.

· Diversity is a real issue that needs to be taken seriously, it needs to be tackled for the benefit of all Burngreave citizens and this issue should be noted for all projects.

· All the activities should be offered to everyone regardless of their gender.

The Chair welcomed John Evans, Chief Executive of Sheffield Futures to the meeting.

John Evans responded to additional comments from Partnership Board members as follows:

· Vernon Collymore has worked hard on the management of staff and team leaders on the project which is evident in the improvements in the service now provided.  

· Consideration will be given on how to get Young People actively involved with the Board and vice-versa but we must recognise this is a difficult area to address. However, Sheffield Futures do have access to support and expertise that can be brought in to help in this matter.

· There is information that can be provided which shows where Young People go and which other activities and clubs they travel to.  Sheffield Futures can provide a user profile which identifies who the Young People are, how they are engaged, what they are engaged in, this can be used to identify gaps and activities that are missing.

· Mapping what is available in the area and its location gives Sheffield Futures its strategic view which they can follow through on any perceptions.

· The restructure as referred to in the C&YPRM’s report is about being more effective in delivery in the area, ensuring there are better joined up working arrangements with other providers all pulling together.  The legacy when the funding has ceased is a different thing, this is about bringing people together to leave a legacy of provision.  When the funding has ended there will still be funded and non-funded services together, this will be the legacy.

Vernon Collymore added:

· The C&YPRM’s report was a fair assessment of the project and thanked the Board for their positive responses.

· The reporting proforma for the project is sent to the C&YPRM, this is an extended report which highlights in more detail all the activities of the project which are in fact more comprehensive than just sport.  This report can be disseminated to Board members and they will obtain a better understanding of what the project delivers.

· The Youth Implementation Group (YIG) network has fair representation from the voluntary/community sector, however, there are difficulties in bringing the groups together as different groups want different things from the YIG i.e. some groups are strategic and some operational.

· The legacy of the project is to build capacity and move forward and this will be the focus of the project’s next report to the Partnership Board. 

· The Youth Council need to gain a clearer focus, currently exclusions are their main campaigning issue and I am personally involved to support them in this matter.  

The BNDfC Chief Executive:

· Proposed in order to get Young People involved in other groups the Streetworx project could have some relationship and involvement in the BNDfC Small Grants project and suggested the C&YPRM to work with Vernon Collymore on this aspect and report back in 6 months.

· The C&YPRM should work with Vernon Collymore to bring information to the next Board meeting on exactly what activities are available, who is using the service and some case studies.

The Chair and Partnership Board members thanked John Evans and Vernon Collymore for attending this meeting.

Partnership Board members requested:

· The C&YPRM to draw up a list of groups who do not access BNDfC funding but who do work with Young People e.g. The Women’s Construction Centre who are working with Young Women excluded from school.

· John Evans to give some thought about the end of NDC and the vision sustainability for the future. 

The Partnership Board:

· Note the content of the report.

· Welcome the progress made and approve continued support to the project.

· Look forward to a further update from Sheffield Futures in September, in line with the commitment of the Chief Executive to report to the Partnership Board every six months.

· Look forward to an update from the C&YPRM at the next Partnership Board meeting in May.

John Evans and Vernon Collymore left the meeting. 


	C&YPRM

C&YPRM
C&YPRM
C&YPRM
PD

C&YPRM


	6.
	Project Variation: Burngreave Small Grants
	The Deputy Chief Executive presented this report that updates Board members on the Burngreave Small Grants Fund.

The Deputy Chief Executive added:

· The Grants Panel are moving to funding more music and art applications rather than funding sporting activities.

· The Board should consider if they would like some connection between the Youth Network and the Small Grants Fund and the endorsement of funds to be released for summer activities.

The Deputy Chief Executive responded to members comments:

· The programme operates full cost recovery and therefore allocates all costs associated with the Harleston Street offices on to internal projects based there.

· The two members of staff on the project have been employed for some time with the Small Grants Assistant being full time for a significant period of the project.

· There will shortly be a consolidation and review of the existing staff structure, initially starting with a review of the core complement and thereafter a project review.

The Chief Executive added:

· The management costs associated with the grants fund look high, but members should take into consideration the staff concerned deliver 100 grants per year.  In addition, they perform development work with the groups involved and undertake monitoring visits.  However, the costs involved will be reviewed. 

· Up until recently people/groups could apply for more than one grant with the proviso that each application was for a different activity.  The panel has moved to only one grant being allowed to an individual/group per year.

· The Burngreave New Deal for Communities, Sheffield City Council and Burngreave Area Panel grants panels all confer to make sure grants are not duplicated.

· Schools can’t apply for grants but Parents and Teachers Associations can apply.

· The Partnership Board approved strict criteria for individuals applying for a grant stating it should be used for personal development or education.

Members requested:

· A list of projects, how much grant was received and for what activity.  The Deputy Chief Executive agreed to raise this information and will circulate an Annual Report to Board members accordingly.

· The report highlighted the Grants Panel has requested a steer from the Partnership Board on the funding of summer activities, to aid them it would be useful if members were supplied with a breakdown of the ethnicity, gender and type of group.  The Chief Executive agreed the C&YPRM will work with the Grants Team to ensure a co-ordinated approach to the Summer Activities and will circulate the report in 2-3 weeks time for Board members to endorse.

The Deputy Chief Executive agreed to receive Jackie Drayton’s comments about the finances of the project and would look at these as part of the project’s review.

The Partnership Board:

· Note the content of the report and provide a steer for the summer activities.

· Look forward to receiving a Small Grants Annual Report identifying the rules, recipients, amount of grant, purpose of the grant and the impact the grant has made.

The Partnership Board voted unanimously to:

· Approve the over 10% variation from £1,968,298 NDC to £2,072,310 NDC funds, a difference of £104,012.
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	7.
	Partnership Support Project
	The Deputy Chief Executive presented this report that updates members on the status of the Partnership Board project.

The Chief Executive highlighted the Board is not being asked to approve extra funding for the project but approving a different way of delivery of the project.

Members made the following comments:

· The project costs relating to expenses may need to be reworded to, ‘Expenses including caring and transport.

· The project needs to identify that on top of the £2.5k eligible allowances, self-employed people are eligible for up to £2.5k annually to cover loss of earnings.

· The outputs should be amended to be clear that non-statutory members are being supported.

The Deputy Chief Executive Officer agreed to re-circulate members with the Directors Financial Report that went to the September Partnership Board meeting. 

The Chief Executive informed members that legally members can only be compensated for loss of earnings if they have suffered a financial loss, unfortunately, taking time off as leave is not compensated as the members will still be getting paid by their employer.

The Partnership Board:

· Note the contents of the report.

· Note they can request further information on the report from the Deputy Chief Executive.
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	8.
	Update on Delivery Plan  
	The Deputy Chief Executive presented this report that updated members on the progress of the Year 8 Delivery Plan.

The Deputy Chief Executive added the programmes Accountable Body has read the delivery plan and approved it.

The Partnership Board:

· Noted the content of the report.

The Partnership Board voted unanimously to:

· Approve the Year 8 Delivery Plan and Proposed Implementation Schedule outlined in the report.


	 

	9.
	Board Focus 
	The Deputy Chief Executive presented this report that updated Board members on the discussions held at the Board Focus Group on 6th February 2008.

The Chief Executive informed members that the New Deal for Communities national programme has a potential under-spend of £27m.  Following the latest Comprehensive Spending Review it has been announced there will be no rolling over of funds.  As Burngreave New Deal for Communities is one of the top spending NDC’s for the last 5 years it puts the programme in a good position to bid for some of the national under-spend.

The Partnership Board:

· Noted the content of the report.

· Noted the date of the additional Focus Group to be convened for 29th April to receive the project analysis.

The Partnership Board voted unanimously to:

· Agree an approach to managing programme expenditure based on:

· Seeking additional NDC funding.

· Maximising funding of activity from other sources.

· Reducing current expenditure levels by looking at staffing levels and project performance.


	

	10.
	Vice Chair – Revised Role
	The Deputy Chief Executive presented this report that updated Board members on a proposed new role for the Vice Chair.  A programme of inclusive visits will be drawn up, publicised and other members will be welcomed to attend if they so wish.  

Board members were content with the proposal put before them.

The Partnership Board:

· Noted the contents of the report.

· Approved the new role for the Vice Chair.
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	11.
	Key messages from Information Items
	The Chief Executive highlighted the key items from the information pack:

· There was a general update from the Advancing Together Transformational Projects in the information pack.  

· The Future Meetings Schedule report contains information on all future meetings and the topics that will be under discussion.  This report is useful for Board members as they can identify well in advance the meetings they are specifically interested in attending.

· The Chief Executive’s report is up-to-date on all developments.  At 4.6 of the report informs members of the new ‘Empowerment White Paper ‘Unlocking the Talent of our Communities’ copies of this document will be circulated the Partnership Board.  Board members decided they would like to make a response to the paper and therefore they would meet on Wednesday, 16th April, 6pm-8pm for a facilitated Focus session on the subject.  John Vincent kindly offered his assistance to the Chief Executive with arranging the preparatory material required for this Focus session.

Amanda Wells requested the BOPPS variation should be brought to the Partnership Board for discussion even if the variation is below £50k.  The new structure of the BOPPS project came to the Business Forum fully formed, as Chair of the Business Forum and Employment and Skills Group Amanda Wells felt the process the variation had undertaken had not involved her in the process.  The Chief Executive agreed the variation would come to the Partnership Board and he would have discussion with the Management Team about the issue raised by Amanda Wells. 

The Chief Executive encouraged members to read the information pack to get a flavour of what is going on in the programme and if they have any queries or question please contact any member of the Executive or Management Team.

 
	CE

	12.
	A.O.B.
	Burngreave Area Panel Priorities Meeting

The Chief Executive requested a volunteer from the Partnership Board to represent BNDfC at the above meeting on Thursday, 3rd April 2008, 9.30am-12.00 noon.   It is important the BNDfC works together with the Burngreave Area Panel therefore members will be contacted this week to get a volunteer to undertake this role.

Article in the Sheffield Star

A copy of the Star’s article published Wednesday, 26th March 2008 entitled ‘Agency rapped over newsletter’ was tabled to members.

The Chief Executive informed members there is nothing new in the article and he will be arranging a meeting with the Editor to find a way forward.  Members agreed the Chief Executive should meet with the Editor to try and build a positive relationship. 

After a full discussion on the handling of the media, members agreed they have made their position clear, they should now draw a line under this subject and move on. 

Executive Sub Group Membership

In response to a request from Board, the Deputy Chief Executive Officer updated members on the current representation and Terms of Reference of the Executive Sub.

The Partnership Board voted (11 for, 1 against, no abstentions):

· That the Executive Sub Group should be expanded and the group’s membership should now consist of:

Chief Executive

PB Chair (Community Representative)

PB Vice Chair (Community Representative)

1 Accountable Body Representative (SCC)

1 Statutory Representative

1 Non Statutory Representative
· The Executive Sub Group should, when deemed necessary, extend their membership to accommodate members with experience on an issue by issue basis.

The Deputy Chief Executive has circulated an Expression of Interest form to non-statutory members to take up the vacant seats on the Executive Sub Group, the closing date is two weeks and members will be duly informed of the outcome of the process.

In future the Executive Sub Group will appoint one of their members to report back at Community Representatives and Partnership Board meetings.

Attendance 

The Deputy Chief Executive agreed to circulate the community representatives a table detailing non-statutory members attendance at board meetings.
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	13.
	Date and Venue of Next Meeting
	5.30pm, 28th May 2008 at Burngreave Vestry Hall.


	

	THE FOLLOWING PAPERS ARE FOR INFORMATION ONLY



	14.
	Chief Executive’s Report



	15.
	Programme Progress Report



	16.
	Transformational Projects Update



	17.
	Future Meetings Schedule




	Draft 
	25.04.08.

	Agreed DCEO
	25.04.08.

	Agreed Chair
	01.05.08.

	Draft Circulated to PB
	01.05.08.

	PB Comments back by 
	09.05.08.
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